



02<sup>nd</sup> January 2020

Fred Samuel Chief Executive Officer Pacific Group Limited (PGL) Port Vila

Dear Fred,

## Revocation of Pacific Group Limited (PGL) Telecommunications Licence

The office of the Telecommunications, Radiocommunications and Broadcasting Regulator (TRBR) acknowledges receipt of your letter of 23<sup>rd</sup> December requesting revocation of Pacific Group Limited's (PGL) Telecommunication licence.

TRBR took into consideration your rationales for the cancellation request, and also the fact that PGL was not able to fully comply with its license terms and conditions. Therefore, I hereby wish to inform you that the PGL telecommunications licence is now revoked as of 24th December 2019 in accordance with clauses 4.1 and 4.2 of the licence.

TRBR noted that PGL has made prior arrangements for its customers to be transferred to Telecom Vanuatu Limited (TVL), which is something we would expect PGL to do prior to cancellation of License.

TRBR wishes to clarify that this license revocation is made by a mutual agreement and does not, nor will not in the future, restrict, in anyway Mr Fred Samuel, as the owner of Pacific Group Limited to re-apply for a license in the future.

Yours sincerely,

Brian Winji

ELECOMMUNICATIONS, ADIOCOMMUNICATIONS Telecommunication adiocommunications and Broadcasting Regulator

OMMUNICATIONS OCOMMUNICATIONS AND BROADCASTING REGULATOR BUREAU DU RÉGULATEUR DE